MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON 

20 FEBRUARY 2006
*
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* Cllr J Wyllie
*
Cllr L Pinnell




   Vacancy
*
denotes present

	457.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

	
	

	
	Apologies were received from Cllr G White, Cllr Mrs White and Cllr Miss Woodman.

	
	

	458.
	CASUAL VACANCY

	
	

	
	The Returning Officer (East Herts Council) had written to the Town Council confirming that no requests had been received for an election to be held to fill the vacancy on the Town Council by the closing date of 1 February 2006.  Accordingly, the Town Council should make arrangements to co-opt a person to fill the vacancy.

	
	

	
	Two nominations were submitted for members consideration, viz:-

	
	

	
	             Mrs N Symonds, 20 Elizabeth Road, Bishop’s Stortford, Herts

	
	             Mr E Marshall, 100 Cannons Close, Bishop’s Stortford, Herts

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that Mrs N Symonds be duly co-opted to serve as Town Councillor for the Central Ward

	
	

	459.
	DECLARATION OF ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE

	
	

	
	Cllr Mrs Symonds duly signed and read out the contents of her Declaration of Acceptance of Office

	
	

	460.
	DECLARATION OF INTEREST

	
	

	
	Cllr Peek                  Havers Action Team        Grant Application    Personal 

	
	Cllr Mrs Symonds   Havers Action Team        Grant Application    Personal and Prejudicial

	
	Cllr Wyllie               Northgate Youth Centre   Grant Application    Personal 

	
	
	


	461.
	REPRESENTATION TO THE COUNCIL BY [Name]

	
	

	
	No correspondence had been received.

	
	

	462.
	MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON  
16 JANUARY 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Town Council meeting held on 16 January 2006 be received as a correct record of the proceedings and be signed by the Town Mayor

	
	

	463.
	COMMUNICATIONS

	
	

	
	i)  British Junior Squash Championships

	
	The Town Mayor referred to the above event and congratulated the Bishop’s Stortford and Chantry Squash Club on staging an extremely successful event.  In particular, a special mention was made to Jason Foster for the work undertaken in organising the event.  Jason was hoping that the Senior Squash Finals could be held at Silver Leys next year. 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:   that the Clerk forward to Jason a formal letter of congratulations

	
	

	
	ii)  Watford Racial Equality Council – Meeting to be held on Wednesday 15 March 2006, at the Charis Centre

	
	To note that an invitation had been sent to Local Authority members, Residents’ Associations and social groups to attend the above meeting.

	
	

	
	iii)  Civic Dinner  

	
	To note that the event would take place on Saturday 25 March 2006, at the Rhodes Complex.

	
	

	
	iv)  Variety Show

	
	To note that the Town Mayor had arranged a Variety Show in aid of the Mayor’s Charity which would take place on 22 April 2006, at the Rhodes Complex.

	
	

	464.
	QUESTIONS ASKED PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER 24

	
	

	
	None.

	
	

	465.
	BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE

	
	

	
	None.

	
	


	466.
	COMMITTEE REPORTS

	
	

	
	i)   Allotment Management Committee                                            9 January 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	ii)   Silver Leys Management Committee                                         9 January 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	iii)   Planning and Environment Committee                                  23 January 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	iv)   Planning and Environment Committee                                   6 February 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	467.
	WORKING PARTIES

	
	

	
	Town Twinning Working Party                                                       12 January 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	Misuse of Drugs and Substances Working Party                           19 January 2006

	
	

	
	Min 11 – Police – paragraph 1 – delete Tim Kelly and insert Sgt Tim Kelly

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: having given effect to the above amendment, the minutes of the meeting be confirmed as a correct record of the proceedings.

	
	

	468.
	GRANT APPLICATIONS

	
	

	
	i)  Northgate Youth Centre

	
	An application had been received from Jamie Southwell on behalf of the Northgate Youth Centre, seeking a financial contribution towards providing a monthly music event based at the Rhodes Complex. The cost of hiring the venue, plus the cost of a technician, amounted to £340 per month - £4,080 per annum.  The amount requested for consideration was £1,580. 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that a grant of £1,580 be approved, to be paid in monthly staged payments

	
	

	
	

	
	


	
	ii)  The Havers Action Team

	
	

	
	An application had been received from Ms Sarah Badcock, Youth Worker, seeking a financial contribution in the sum of £500 towards the cost of equipment and rent of the hall to finance the newly formed Youth Club.

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that no grant be approved

	
	

	
	Note:  Cllr Peek and Cllr Mrs Symonds, having declared their interest in the above application, vacated the Chamber during the discussion and voting which took place. 

	
	

	469.
	FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

	
	
	

	
	The Accounts and Budget statements were tabled for members’ consideration

	
	
	

	
	i)
	Accounts 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the financial statement be deferred for discussion to the next meeting of the Town Council

	
	

	
	ii)
	Budget Statement 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the financial statement be deferred for discussion to the next meeting of the Town Council 

	
	

	470.
	ENVIRONMENT AGENCY – FLOOD WARDENS

	
	

	
	A letter had been received from Mr Paul Cross, Flood Incident Management Officer, outlining the new initiative of the Environment Agency to involve Town and Parish Councils in becoming involved in the running of local flood warning schemes.  Flood wardens would provide an important link between the Agency and the communities at risk from flooding.  The Town Council was being asked to indicate whether it would be interested in becoming involved in the scheme.  

	
	

	
	Members, whilst of the opinion that this was yet another Authority seeking to devolve responsibility, nevertheless, were, in principle, supportive of the scheme and the Clerk was asked to respond accordingly.  

	
	

	471.
	MURAL

	
	

	
	Members had been circulated with a copy of a quotation received from Sunstopper in the sum of £1,986, to supply and fit pleated blinds for the mural.  Cllr Mrs Richardson explained that the reason for the blind was to provide protection from the direct sunlight which could damage the fabric of the Mural.  

	
	

	
	Members were informed that the Town Council, at its Budget meeting held on 

16 January 2006, had included a sum of £2,000 to provide for a protective cover.  A question was raised as to whether additional quotations were being sought.  

Cllr Mrs Richardson responded by assuring members that this was already in hand.  

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that delegated powers be given to the Town Mayor and 

Cllr Mrs Richardson to progress this matter within the agreed budget limit

	
	

	472.
	EXCESSIVE FEES PAID FOR PARKING AT HERTS AND ESSEX HOSPITAL

	
	

	
	Members were informed that, despite repeated requests to the Primary Care Trust, no response had been received with regard to the Town Council’s request for the reasoning behind the increases and the proposal that the charges be reduced.  
Members expressed concern at the lack of courtesy shown to the Council and that a letter be forwarded to Mark Prisk MP, seeking his good office in expediting a response. 

	
	

	473.
	QUALITY COUNCIL UPDATE

	
	

	
	The Clerk gave members an up-date of the progress to date.

	
	

	474.
	CARNIVAL 2006

	
	

	
	The Clerk informed members that the Town Centre Manager had worked extremely hard on the preparation for this year’s Carnival and Fun Day, with a comprehensive information pack having been produced and now ready for distribution.  Members were asked to note the date of the Carnival as being 24 June 2006.  

	
	

	
	Cllr Wyllie concurred with the Clerk and congratulated the Town Centre Manager on her achievements.  The route for the parade had now been agreed with the commencement being from Rhodes.  No problems were envisaged with the road closures as this matter was now being dealt with by the County Council and not the SAT team.  Charges had been set for the various entries and generally the situation was encouraging.  Needless to say, there would be a need for volunteers on the Day and the full support of both Councillors and staff was anticipated.  

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  That the above be noted

	
	

	475.
	ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA

	
	
	

	
	Concept and Proposals for Narrow Boat Moorings on the River Stort

	
	


	476.
	URGENT BUSINESS

	
	

	
	Members confirmed that Cllr Mrs Symonds be appointed to the vacant position on the Planning and Environment Committee
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